PLANNING-GAIN SUPPLEMENT (PGS)

Joint HBF, BPF, CBI, RICS Research by Knight Frank

HBF Briefing Note
On 19 September, we will be launching joint research on the PGS by Knight Frank involving an analysis of 18 case studies (9 residential). For each scheme, Knight Frank compared what had actually happened under the current S106 regime with what might have happened if there had been a PGS and scaled-back S106 (including Affordable Housing) as proposed in the Treasury’s December 2005 consultation. For each scheme, they tested PGS rates of 10%, 20% and 30% on the uplift in land value.

Key findings are:

· The revenue raised by the proposed scaled-back S106 and PGS from the large-scale schemes analysed was substantially less than raised by the S106 agreements actually negotiated on these sites.

· By contrast, the PGS and scaled-back S106 would have raised more money from the relatively small schemes analysed.

· The implication of this uneven impact is that the PGS may not raise sufficient money to fund the local and strategic infrastructure needed to facilitate a step-change in housing supply unless the PGS rate is high. This is especially the case for large-scale schemes which will often be those which generate the greatest community infrastructure need, and therefore require the largest amount of infrastructure funding.

· Valuations are inevitably subject to some uncertainty and subjectivity.  This is particularly the case in calculating the Planning Value (PV) because of uncertainties about future rents and prices. Knight Frank found slight variations in the assumptions upon which the PV is based led to significantly different PGS results. (The PGS is levied on the difference between the ‘Planning Value’ and the ‘Current Use Value’.)

· Knight Frank suggests that attempts to minimise PGS liability may influence the way developers apply for planning permission for larger schemes and the way in which they are developed.

The following comment by Stewart Baseley, HBF Executive Chairman, is included in the joint press release: “HBF fully accepts that to achieve a step-change in housing supply adequate infrastructure needs to be provided. However, this research shows that the PGS is complex and may not raise sufficient money. More thinking, consultation and research is required. The HBF stands ready to work with the Government to find a workable route forward.”
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